
Following a meeting of the Board of Management on December 2nd, 2020 

It has been noted that Senior Infants will remain in school until 1:30pm and Junior Infants will 
remain in school until 1:40pm from January on. 
 
Much work has been done to highlight the Road Safety concerns on Grattan Street. Following 
many emails and phone calls to the City Council and an email campaign to City Councillors, 
the zebra crossing lights were fixed on 12th October.  
  
Elizabeth Mc Kennedy and Lee Doherty met with an engineer on Monday 19th October to 
further discuss traffic calming measures and visibility of the zebra crossing. 
  
New road painting is to be carried out and the possibility of removing/moving poles to allow 
for greater visibility of the zebra crossing flashing lights. Also, further warning signs are to 
be sourced and installed.  The Board are actively looking to get a Lollipop person for the 
Zebra crossing. 
 
A Meitheal group of volunteers have formed for the maintenance and general upkeep of the 
grounds. They are particularly looking for someone with carpentry skills. If you feel you have 
the time to help out, please contact Stephen McGovern 086 4077816. 
 
Junior and Senior Infant Parent Teacher Meetings were held by phone during the week of 
November 23rd. 1st to 6th  Class meetings were held on Tuesday 1st and Thursday 3rd 
December.  
 
 
The Board is very grateful to staff, parents and pupils for their co-operation in 
implementing the public health guidelines.  Our plan is kept under constant review and changes 
will be notified to the school community as they arise. 

 


